

THE MARTIN COUNTY

 BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS 

SPECIAL SESSION
JUNE 17, 2024
MINUTES

The Martin County Commissioners convened in special session Monday, June 17, 2024, in the Commissioners’ Room at the Courthouse located at 129 Main Street, Shoals, Indiana.  Commissioners present were President Paul R. George and Commissioner Aaron Summers.  Commissioner Cody Roush was absent.  Also present was Auditor Michelle Norris and Attorney David Lett.
Meeting called to order at 8:30 am with a pledge to the Flag. 
RE: SAFE SERVE COURSE

President George stated there are a couple of items on the agenda for the meeting.  The Sheriff’s Department has brought an invoice for enrollment for Safe Serve Course and testing in the amount of $300.  Auditor Michelle Norris stated the claim is brought today because it needs to be paid as soon as possible so the cook can register for the course and obtain the book.  A motion was made by Commissioner Summers to approve the Safe Serve Course testing in the amount of $300 for the Sheriff’s Department, seconded by President George.  All in favor, motion passed.   
RE: PURCHASE OF PROPERTY

President George stated the special session has been called to discuss the possible purchase of the former Old National Bank property.  A motion was made by Commissioner Summers to approve the purchase of the former Old National Bank building with the negotiated price of $385,000, seconded by President George.  President George stated the building will also serve as a Martin County annex building.  Commissioner Summers thanked the Council for their participation in the negotiations and purchase.  All in favor, motion passed.

Clerk Julie Fithian asked the Commissioners since the bid is currently listed as lower than the purchase price if the negotiated price was the lowest the seller would take, to which President Geoge stated yes.  Councilwoman Sheri Bowling asked if anyone was told the reserve price.  The Commissioners stated they were not told the reserve amount, but they did negotiate to get to the sale price.  Commissioner George stated paperwork now needs to be completed and the property will be removed from the auction.
With no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 8:33 am with a motion made by Commissioner Summers and seconded by President George.  All were in favor and the motion passed.  The next Commissioner meeting will be held Tuesday, June 25, 2024, 2024 @ 9:00 am.
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